
 

 

        Primary News 

              Celebratory End of Year Assembly 

Welcome to the last newsletter of the year.  It 

is sadly time to say goodbye and farewell to our 

wonderful Year 6 pupils and their families.  We 

wish you every success for the future at 

Clarendon Secondary and we thank you for your 

superb contributions at Clarendon Primary.  

2018/2019 has been a fulfilling year with so 

many highlights to celebrate as we head off for 

a well-earned summer break.  All of our 

successes and achievements have been made 

possible through the hard work from the 

children, staff and families.  Your parental 

support has been very important and has enabled 

us to make the difference for all our pupils.  The 

children have been absolutely super in every 

aspect of school life and 

are the key ingredients in 

making Clarendon such a 

special ‘Place of Learning 

for Everyone’. 

 

 

Our wonderful school dog Crosby 
Crosby is an invaluable asset and member of the Clarendon 

team, offering a huge range of benefits 

to everyone across the school.  We were 

so pleased to see him back at school after 

his recent surgery for an abscess and 

losing sight in one eye.  We look forward 

to him continuing to enhance our pupils’ 

confidence in the next academic year.     
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Staff Update 

We welcome Hugh Lovric as the new Galaxy teacher in September.   Hugh 

is a great addition to our team, having completed a 10 week placement at 

Clarendon Primary during his PGCE.  He joined the team permanently on 8th 

July.   

 

Sadly some colleagues are leaving Clarendon at the end 

of this term. After long and successful careers at 

Clarendon, Denise Corr (Administrative Officer), and 

Rachel Barnett-Salter (Health and Well-Being Lead) are 

leaving this term.  We thank them wholeheartedly for 

their wonderful service to the school and hope that 

their new adventures and retirements are long and 

healthy.   

Su Woodhouse (Senior Teacher at Clarendon Primary) joined Clarendon 31 years ago, 

and is going to work at LEH 2.5 days a week.  

Although Su will be greatly missed on a  

day-to-day basis, we are delighted that 

she will continue to offer occasional 

specialist support to Clarendon. 

 

Laura Jarvis (Teaching Assistant) and Lynn McAllister (Admin Assistant) will be moving 

to work elsewhere in the Auriga Academy Trust from September.   

We have also had some fantastic agency TAs who have been with us for over a year, 

who have decided to move on to pastures new.  Thank you to Cristina Nitu who is going 

back to university to study, and to Julia Nordquist who is going back to pursue her 

career in Sweden.  We wish them good luck with their new roles and exciting changes. 

New resources and improvements 

We were all really excited to receive delivery of the recent 

resources for Stars class.  A particular thank you to Leigh 

Tuffin for entering into the ‘Custom Cut Designs’ 

competition to win the new kitchen, and for the 

company delivering it all the way  

from Wales. 

 


